## THE FOLLOWING POLICY APPROVED BY THE CEDAR TOWNSHIP CEMETERY BOARD EFFECTIVE JUNE 28, 2010.

## CARE AND SUPERVISION

- (a) The care, government and control of the Cedar Township Cemetery shall be under the supervision of the cemetery board and no improvements upon or about any lot in the cemetery shall be made or permitted without the board's consent.
- (b) The governing body, having full power and authority to make all rules and regulations concerning the use of said cemetery, establishes the following, to-wit:
  - (1) All flowers must be in approved pots: flowers include those made of plastic, silk, or other materials as well as natural.
  - (2) Memorial Day decorations and flowers not in permanent urns or vases may be placed seven (7) days before Memorial Day and shall be removed fourteen (14) days after the holiday. All decorations or flowers not removed by that date will be removed and disposed of by cemetery personnel.
  - (3) After Memorial Day, no flowers or decorations are to be pushed directly into the ground.
  - (4) Glass, plastic or light pottery containers or objects which may cause injury as a result of mowing and trimming, are not permitted.
  - (5) No trees, shrubs, or flowers are to be planted.
  - (6) Fencing, railing or curbs are not permitted (wood, plastic, concrete, stone, metal, brick & etc.). Lots for burial spaces cannot be raised higher than surrounding area.
  - (7) Monuments, mausoleums, etc. will be aligned at the front line of the burial site. No permanent objects shall be placed out of the space or lot area.
  - (8) With approval by the board a concrete slab will be permitted on the gravesite, following the dimensions of the grave, on which ornamentation can be permanently established.
  - (9) The board will not be responsible for temporary metal markers.
  - (10) Rules will be posted on the cemetery building.

This policy shall be in full force and in effect from and after its adoption and publication.

ADOPTED AND APPROVED by the governing body of the Cedar Township Cemetery of Altoona, Ks, the 28th day of June, 2010.

MORRIS FORSYTHE - PRESIDENT OF BOARD